
SUBGRANT NUMBER: L22-8-026 SPECIAL CONDITIONS  

8 

 

including any applicable requirements in Subpart E of 28 C.F.R. 
Part 42 that relate to an equal employment opportunity program. 
__________ 

21. Compliance with DOJ regulations pertaining to civil rights 
and nondiscrimination - 28 C.F.R. Part 54 The recipient, and 
any subrecipient ("subgrantee") at any tier, must comply with 
all applicable requirements of 28 C.F.R. Part 54, which relates 
to nondiscrimination on the basis of sex in certain "education 
programs." __________ 

22. Compliance with DOJ regulations pertaining to civil rights 
and nondiscrimination - 28 C.F.R. Part 38. The recipient, and 
any subrecipient ("subgrantee") at any tier, must comply with 
all applicable requirements of 28 C.F.R. Part 38 (as may be 
applicable from time to time), specifically including any 
applicable requirements regarding written notice to program 
beneficiaries and prospective program beneficiaries. Currently, 
among other things, 28 C.F.R. Part 38 includes rules that 
prohibit specific forms of discrimination on the basis of 
religion, a religious belief, a refusal to hold a religious 
belief, or refusal to attend or participate in a religious 
practice. Part 38, currently, also sets out rules and 
requirements that pertain to recipient and subrecipient 
("subgrantee") organizations that engage in or conduct 
explicitly religious activities, as well as rules and 
requirements that pertain to recipients and subrecipients that 
are faith-based or religious organizations. The text of 28 
C.F.R. Part 38 is available via the Electronic Code of Federal 
Regulations (currently accessible at https://www.ecfr.gov/cgi-
bin/ECFR?page=browse), by browsing to Title 28-Judicial 
Administration, Chapter 1, Part 38, under e-CFR "current" data. 
__________ 

23. Restrictions on "lobbying".  In general, as a matter of 
federal law, federal funds awarded by OJP may not be used by 
the recipient, or any subrecipient ("subgrantee") at any tier, 
either directly or indirectly, to support or oppose the 
enactment, repeal, modification, or adoption of any law, 
regulation, or policy, at any level of government. See 18 U.S.C. 
1913. (There may be exceptions if an applicable federal statute 
specifically authorizes certain activities that otherwise would 
be barred by law.) Another federal law generally prohibits 
federal funds awarded by OJP from being used by the recipient, 
or any subrecipient at any tier, to pay any person to influence 
(or attempt to influence) a federal agency, a Member of 
Congress, or Congress (or an official or employee of any of 
them) with respect to the awarding of a federal grant or 
cooperative agreement, subgrant, contract, subcontract, or 
loan, or with respect to actions such as renewing, extending, 


